CAMBRIDGE RAMBLING CLUB (Affiliated to HF Holidays and the Ramblers)
AUTUMN NEWSLETTER 2021
Taking part in ‘Covid-secure’ walks
The Club’s Committee managed to meet in person in July – for the first time since November 2019! It was great to have an opportunity to talk away from Zoom.

Most of our groups are now offering regular organised walks, but a number of obstacles remain. In particular, those Wednesday groups who previously incorporated coffee or lunch stops in pubs or cafes are mostly reliant on picnics; whilst government regulations have changed, we have found many pubs etc are closed, often at very short notice, as they face staffing shortages. Walks’ leaders are not required to include a pub stop – but good luck to those who do!
At the time of writing in late August the only government requirement for our walks is that a list of all those attending is kept for 21 days for ‘Test & Trace’ purposes. Consequently, we request that all people coming on a CRC walk book in with the leader in advance; we recommend sending a text to a mobile phone where possible. Many leaders find that a booking system is very useful; walks can set off when everyone has arrived and people facing a problem on their journey know they are expected!
The Club’s policy is that leaders can set an upper limit on the numbers coming on any walk. It is also our policy that organised Club walks must be advertised in advance on the website. The Club continues to advise that anyone feeling at all ill should definitely NOT come on any organised walk.
Would you like a mid-week walk of 8-10 miles?

Our diverse Wednesday programme covers leisurely rambles of less than 5 miles to more energetic walks of up to 14 miles. But there is a gap – a walk of 8 to 10 miles at a pace of 2.5 to 3mph, probably running into the early afternoon. Is there a demand? If so, we need to assess it! Please contact Jenny (email: president@cambridgeramblingclub.com)  if you would like a walk of this distance, especially if you can help organise it or can offer to lead.
Contacts and details - our regular walking groups
With production of the regular Programme Card currently suspended, members may have difficulty contacting our Walks’ Secretaries – or even knowing just what walks are available. Most Secretaries send emails to regular walkers to alert them to newly publicised walks. So, please contact Secretaries for further information. The Club’s website provides more information about our Groups in the section ‘About’ – here is a synopsis: please note there is an underscore_ in most email addresses, e.g. sunday_a@ etc.
Sunday ‘A’: Secretary: Margaret: phone: 07775 672588 
email: sunday_a@cambridgeramblingclub.com; 
13+ miles (average 14-15); 3.00mph; 9.30-16.00; picnic lunch with possible pub for drinks
Sunday ‘B’: Secretary: Miranda: phone: 01223 881588;  
email: sunday_b@cambridgeramblingclub.com 
10-12 miles; 2.5-3.00mph; 10.00-15.30; picnic lunch with possible pub for drinks
Sunday ‘C’: Secretary: Penny: phone: 01223 527763

email  sunday_c@cambridgeramblingclub.com;  
4-6.5 miles; 10.00-13.00; 2.5mph max; no lunch
Wednesday ‘A’: Secretary Jean: phone: 07714 322484 

email: wednesday_a@cambridgeramblingclub.com; 
11-14 miles; 10.00-16.00; 3.00mph; picnic lunch or pub  – but please check with leader
Wednesday ‘B’ mornings: Secretary: Esther: phone: 01223 524894; 07833 732933 ; email:

wednesday_bmorning@cambridgeramblingclub.com      5-6.5 miles;10.00-13.00; 3mph; no lunch. Max 12 per walk (usually 2 walks scheduled)
Wednesday ‘B’ All Day: Secretaries: Sue; phone 07928 312678; Geoff, phone 07751 483715: email: wed.alldaybwalks@gmail.com
6.5-8 miles;10.15-14.30 or 15.00; max 2.5mph; picnic lunch or pub – please check with leader
Wednesday ‘C’: Secretaries: BarbaraAnn: phone 01223 352537, Josie: phone: 01223 233186

email: wednesday_c@cambridgeramblingclub.com; 
4-5 miles morning walk; 10.30 to 13.00 (meet for coffee at 10.00); leisurely; pub lunch to follow if possible
Thursday evenings (summer): Secretary Sue: phone: 01223 276773  
email: thursday_pm@cambridgeramblingclub.com; 
5-6miles; start from 18.00 on – do check; 2.5-3.00mph; 

Booking system for walks
As already mentioned, many leaders have welcomed the requirement for people to book in advance on Club walks. However, it would be even better if we had a bespoke booking system. This would provide leaders with information about numbers and would also help people see what availability there is when numbers are limited. Our webmaster Geoff is looking into the options.
Future Activities
The future of Club coach & hotel weekend trips: your views summarised
It is clear that the coach & hotel trips provided by the Club have a very loyal following and the current format meets the needs of almost all of the 31 respondents to our survey. The prices recently charged are considered reasonable. The possible crunch point could be the charges for people booking a single room; the responses show that many members will require a single room on future trips. With this pressure anticipated, the survey asked for members’ views on widening the type of accommodation used to include colleges/universities. About one-third of respondents would consider such a move, but the majority opted for keeping to hotels and HF houses.

Coach travel from Cambridge or nearby is the preferred choice; only a small number would opt to drive, even to destinations relatively close to home. Several members commented that the great benefit of the weekends is that travel, accommodation and walks are all organised for you! There is no appetite for any delay in resuming the weekend trips’ programme. Some respondents stated that if coach travel was impractical or uneconomic then they would consider driving, but only in order to keep the weekends going.

Lakes’ week, Saturday 11th to 18th  September 2021. 

The club is again visiting Keswick for our annual trip to the Lakes. Please let Susan know if you are coming on this trip and also if you can offer to lead a walk, (07776 417499). 
Scarborough Coach & Hotel Trip, Friday 15th to Sunday 17th October 2021, (2 nights): The Club has booked The Red Lea Hotel in Scarborough, North Yorkshire. See www.theredlea.co.uk . Please contact Sally for any late availability/cancellations (01223 811848). 
Brecon Coach & Hotel Weekend, Friday 25th to Sunday 27th March 2022 (2 nights). The Club has booked the Castle Hotel, Brecon, for our 2022 Spring coach/hotel weekend. There are 12 double/twin rooms, and 14 singles, all en-suite. Brecon is a lovely town in the middle of the National Park, with its own cathedral, museum, canal and other attractions. See :http://www.breconcastle.co.uk/ . We plan to arrive in time for a walk or tour of the town on the Friday afternoon. As usual we will offer 3 different walks of varying lengths on Saturday and Sunday – please let Barry know if you would be willing to lead a walk. The total cost for 2 nights, dinner, B&B, packed lunches on Saturday and Sunday, coach travel and gratuities is £225 per head for a shared room and £305 for a single room. Pick up will be at 9.00am on the Friday, returning Sunday evening. 
To reserve your place now, please send a non-refundable deposit of £75 per person to Barry, with cheques payable to Cambridge Rambling Club, the balance to be paid by 31st January 2022. Alternatively, you can pay by bank transfer – please contact our Treasurer Jim Rickard for details (01223 561275 or email: treasurer@cambridgeramblingclub.com). (Please note that this deposit is only refundable if the Club cancels the trip). 
Booking must be made before 31st December 2021. If we do not have 38 people booked by this date  the Club will need to cancel. 

‘*Budget’ trips: Unlike our ‘coach & hotel’ weekends, the Club’s ‘budget’ trips primarily make use of budget hotels or self-catering properties, booked both by the Club and by individuals directly. Travel from home is usually in members’ cars or by public transport. Most bookings are handled by Jill. Offers of help in leading walks are very welcome! Contact Jill on secretary@cambridgeramblingclub.com. Payments are made to Jill, not the Club – please ask Jill for bank transfer details.
* Tunbridge Wells Premier Inn Friday 29th – Sunday 31st October 2021 (2 nights). A return to the Kent/Sussex border for a weekend’s walking. A new Premier Inn is situated in the heart of this historic town. Local walking includes the Penshurst Place estate as well as the High Weald. Please book independently and let Jill know if you are coming.
* Chipping Norton, Cotswolds, Friday 4th to Sunday 6th March 2022, (2 nights). The Club will be walking in the Cotswolds in early March 2022, based at the Premier Inn in this delightful town. Please book your own accommodation and let Jill know if you are coming. Offers of leaders please!
* Conwy, north Wales, Friday April 29th  to Monday May 2nd 2022 (3 nights). Hopefully, third time lucky! This early May weekend holiday has now been postponed twice. All places available in the Club’s self-catering properties are reserved, but please let Jill know if you have made an independent booking.
* A week’s walking based in Dartmouth, South Devon, Saturday 4th to Saturday 11th June 2022 (7 nights). The Club has booked six self-catering properties in Dartmouth for a week in early June 2022 and there are a few vacancies. The South West coast path can be walked to both east and west; there are inland walks also available along the Dart River to offer a great week’s walking. The cost is £250 per person, with a deposit of £50 payable now; the balance of £200 is due by 1st April. Please let Jill know if you want to book a room or if you have booked independently.
* Hawes, Wensleydale, Yorkshire Dales National Park, Friday 15th to Friday 22nd July 2022. The Club has booked six self-catering properties in the delightful town of Hawes and adjacent village of Gayle for a week in mid-July 2022 and there are several rooms available. We have chosen this week as accommodation prices in the school holidays have become extremely expensive! The price is £250 per person, with a deposit of £50 required to secure a place and the balance payable by 10th May 2022. Please let Jill know if you have booked independently. Two properties are available on a Saturday changeover; so let Jill know if you prefer this.
News and Notices
Welcome to Esther

Esther has taken over the job of Secretary of the very popular Wednesday B Morning group – organising two walks each week! 

Platinum celebration! Congratulations to Gwen & Neville on their 70Th Wedding Anniversary on 25th August 2021!
Club membership – annual subscription of £4 due 1st November 2021. Please pay by standing order.
Annual General Meeting. The Club’s AGM will, we hope, be held on Saturday 20th November at St James Church, Wulfstan Way, Cambridge at 2.30. Following the business meeting, Club member Steven Bentley will give an illustrated talk on butterflies. 
Next Committee Meeting  at 7.30pm on Monday 8th   November  2021, provisionally at the Wesley Church on King Street in Cambridge. If we can’t meet in person the meeting will be online with ‘Zoom’. 
